MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MARCH 23, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, March 23, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 9, 2021 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. That GIS is working on the ditch alignment from Cherry Lane to Orange Lane. 2. Assisting the levee district with their FEMA claims from 2020. 3. The new navigational lights were received and getting quotes to install them. Will coordinate with the Coast Guard on the installation process. 4. Speaking with FEMA on getting the breakwaters cleaned and the debris removed that settled on them from Hurricane Zeta. 5. Grass needs to be cut on the levees before inspection can be performed.
Joint motion was made by the Commissioners to approve Punctual Abstract Inc invoices totaling $92,529.00 for finding the property owners on the north side of Grand Isle for possible levee placement.

President Camardelle stated he spoke with Rep. Kennedy and Congressman Cassidy to get money to the Corps for Grand Isle Projects such as more rocks and dredging. Working on a plan for a ditch between Cherry and Orange Lane where the new levee was placed. Coordinating getting the new pump stations ready for bid. He stated that we need to hold public hearings for the north levee on the island. Working with Capital Outlay for the money for the north levee. Thanked Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for helping with Capital Outlay. Thanked Councilmen Templet and Edwards, and Jefferson Parish Sheng for helping when needed. He also thanked the town council, port commission and commissioners for working together to see the island moves forward and works as one team. He also thanked the Governor and CPRA for helping with repairs to the gulf levee. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district and to pay half of Duhon Machinery’s bill and get the town to pay the remainder of the invoice.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:52 p.m.
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